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	City Council Meeting

March 10, 2014
7:00 pm

Location:  City Office

	Call to Order

Approval of Agenda
	
	

	Approve Minutes of the Regular Meeting  on February 10, 2014
Visitors
Jeanne Clark 
Senior Citizens

Maintenance Report

*Craig's report
Finance Officer’s Report    


*Bills, letters and reports
*Annual Report
Old Business

*Water and sewer line replacement 
New Business
*Equalization planning

*Swimming pool hiring and rates

*Rubble Site opening 

*Chip seal
*Upcoming Conferences – GOED 
*Seasonal daycare staff wage 

*Economic Group 
Adjourn

***Equalization meeting for 3.17.14

	
	

	
	
	


Minutes of 

Regular City Council Meeting

March 10, 2014

7:00 pm at the City Office

The City Council of the City of Emery, South Dakota, met in regular session, March 10, 2014 in the City Office.  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Joshua Kayser at 7:00 pm with the following members present:  Aldermen, Eric Roskens, Greg Kotas, Cory Dye, Leann Heltzel, Dave Kayser, and Cory Dye, Maintenance supervisor Craig Heezen and Finance officer Kara Kayser.
A motion was made by Heltzel, seconded by Kotas, all voted aye and the motion carried, to approve the agenda with the addition of nuisance properties to new business.
The minutes of the Regular Council Meeting on February 10, 2014 were approved Kotas made a motion, Schulz seconded all voted aye and the motion carried
Visitor Jeanne Clark and FCCLA officers were present discuss a handicap accessible garden.  They would like to add a wheelchair accessible bed for the elderly, they think that this would be a great addition to the community.  The group asked permission to do this on a public location and suggestions for location.  Triotel lot on Main Street was discussed but will need approval from Triotel.  They have premlinary plans.  Kotas moved, Kayser seconded all voted aye and the motion carried to approve the plan and next steps.
Visitors from the senior Citizens center were in attendance, Bob Weber presented regarding the meals program.  The meals program is ending and the building will not be used.  The senior board would like the city to consider taking over the senior building.  The city discussed options but no action was taken until more information on contractual agreements can be presented.
Kevin Lang joined the meeting to discuss his work schedule regarding adjusting hours. The city will discuss in more depth at next meeting.
Maintenance report – there was a water main break that was fixed.  Nuisance properties were demolished this past week.  The water tower maintenance agreement will be looked into as well as painting.  The garbage truck had repairs.  There were repairs made to the day-care building and discussion for future upgrades and options.
A letter was presented from Chad Eddy regarding payment for a water line replacement.  After reviewing ordinances the council decided not to pay claim.
A letter from Lower James RC & D was presented regarding membership.  The council voted not to obtain membership this year.

The finance officer's report was presented Dye moved, Schulz seconded all voted aye and the motion carried to approve.
The following bills were presented:

Administration Gross Payroll, $713.79 

Meeting Gross Payroll, $74.06
Street and Shop Gross Payroll, $2926.02
Dump Ground Gross Payroll, 
Ballpark Gross Payroll, 
Park Gross Payroll, 

Water Fund Gross Payroll, $416.35
Sewer Fund Gross Payroll, $185.12
Daycare Fund Gross Payroll, $4685.46
Pool Manager Gross Payroll
Swimming Pool Gross Payroll, $

Solid Waste Fund Gross Payroll, $822.32
USDA Rural Development
Wastewater Project Payment
-$1,556.00

Plagmann, Peggy
duplicate paycheck - error - reissue
-$105.22

USDA Rural Development
Wastewater Project Payment
-$837.00

Hanson Rural Water
Water -
-$3,148.10

South Dakota Dept. of Revenue

-$252.21

AFLAC

-$389.10

United States Treasury

-$2,356.60

Kayser, Kara D
postage, norton, e-file
-$232.55

South Dakota One Call
Locate fees
-$18.75

Xcel Energy
Electricity
-$2,747.37

Myrl & Roy's Paving, Inc.
Salt Sand
-$1,600.80

Quill Corporation
Office supplies
-$14.29

Automatic Building Controls
Annual Test & contract renewal
-$367.00

Department of Revenue - Remittance Center
water testing
-$13.00

Emery Senior Center
Daycare Meals Dec & Jan
-$1,186.50

C & B Operations, LLC
Shop Supplies
-$224.27

carquest
Parts shop
-$250.24

Hanson County Sheriff's Office
Police Services
-$900.00

RK Oil
Fuel & Repairs
-$381.97

Heiman Fire Equipment
Annual Fire Extinguisher test
-$109.38

CHS Farmers Alliance
Fuel - shop
-$1,188.00

CenturyLink
84535952 - Daycare 2nd line
-$10.12

US Post Office (v)
Annual PO Fee
-$86.00

Total Stop
Food & Supplies –daycare/shop
-$355.21

TrioTel Communications (v)
Telephone & Internet services
-$273.11

City of Mitchell
Landfill Fees
-$775.71

Campbell Supply Co.
Suplies - shop
-$298.70

J.L. Insurance Agency, Inc.
Insurance 
-$1,625.00

Anderson Publications
Council pubs
-$105.76

Central Electric Cooperative, Inc.
Electricity for lift station
-$54.94

USDA Rural Development
Wastewater Project Payment
-$1,556.00
	
	
	

	
	
	


A motion was made by Schulz, seconded by Heltzel, all voted aye and the motion carried, that the above bills be allowed and paid. 
Annual report was presented and reviewed.  Kayser moved, Kotas seconded all voted aye and the motion carried to approve the finance officer report.

In old business the water sewer line replacement was discussed.  Will wait to hear from District III for next steps and funding information.
Equalization planning was tabled until we meet as equalization board on March 17 at 7pm.
Pool hiring was discussed.  The following pool staff will be presented offers.  Thank you letters will be sent to the applicants that were not hired this year.  

Jessie VanLeur, Pool Manager, $800/month

Mackenzie Schultz, Assistant Manager/Head lifeguard, $9.50/hr for lifeguard, $10.50/hr for WSI

Justine Dye, Lifeguard/WSI, $8.00/hr for lifeguard, $9.00/hr for WSI

Shelbee Schultz, Lifeguard, $7.7/hr
Chesney Arend, Lifeguard, $7.75/hr
Jacob Schweitzer, Lifeguard, $7.7/hr
Andrew Van Den Hull, Lifeguard, $7.7/hr
Kelsey Kotas, WS, $8.50/hr
Bailee Schultz, Concession, $7.25/hr
Jennifer Olinger, Concession, $7.25/hr




Brittany Heezen, Concession, $7.25/hr

 Kotas made a motion, Kayser seconded all voted aye and the motion carried to approve the wages.

Pool rates were set with an increase to $53 for a single season pass and an additional $15.90 for each person added after that.  Dye made a motion, Roskens seconded all voted aye and the motion carried.

Rubble Site – set opening date for April 12.  No change in staffing.

Chip Seal – the council will hold off on chip seal until we know if the streets will be torn up for the sewer water project.  

Nuisance properties were discussed again – letters will be sent. 

Upcoming conferences were discussed in regards to council attendance.  

An economic development group has been reactivated in town.  The members are Kathy Kayser, Kevin Janssen, Jean Clark, Eric Roskens, Miles Dye, Lynn Murtha and Kara Kayser.  
Being that there was no further business, a motion was made by Kayser, seconded by Schulz all voted aye and the motion carried, to adjourn the meeting at 9:33 pm.    

_____________________

Joshua Kayser, Mayor
ATTEST:

_____________________________

Kara D. Kayser, Finance Officer

